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Hamilton Township Board of Supervisor’s

Regular Meeting Minutes

Monday, December 3, 2012
CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman, Stephanie A. Egger.  
Supervisors present were Stephanie A. Egger, Timothy D. Beard, III, and John C. O'Brien.  Also present were Solicitor, Ronald Tomasko, Attorney, from the firm of James, Smith, Dietterick and Connelly, LLP; Township Engineer, Jason Reichard, from C. S. Davidson, Inc., Road Master, Jay Livingston; Road Superintendent, Ron Weidner; Ron Balutis, ZO/BCO; and Secretary, Deborah Brogan. 

Stephanie A. Egger asked if anyone was using a recording device to record this meeting.  Melody Aspers, Hanover Evening Sun, stated that she was recording.  Stephanie A. Egger also asked that cell phones be placed on vibrate.

Stephanie A. Egger led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Minutes of December 3, 2012:  Stephanie A. Egger asked Timothy D. Beard III and John C. O'Brien if they had reviewed the minutes from the December 3, 2012 Supervisors Meeting.  Response was affirmative.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

OLD BUSINESS:

1.  Cross Keys Diner/Hensco:  Stephanie A. Egger presented the test result reports from LABS, Inc. showing the BOD levels for the Cross Keys Diner/Hensco.  Judy Gemmill, Cross Keys Diner presented a spreadsheet to the Board showing an accounting of the BOD Levels since 9/2011.  Judy Gemmill, Cross Keys Diner, stated that she was missing a report for 12/3 showing a BOD reading of 500 mg.  Deborah A. Brogan gave her a copy.  Judy Gemmill, Cross Keys Diner, wants the Board to know that they are making every effort to keep the levels down.   After further discussion, John C. O'Brien made a motion to accept the reports as submitted.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.   

2.  John Murphy Easement Agreement:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that there has been no activity on this matter since the July 2, 2012 meeting.  Ronald Tomasko, Attorney was asked if we have to carry this matter on the agenda.  Ronald Tomasko, Attorney stated that it is not necessary to carry this on the agenda if we have not heard from Mr. Murphy.  The work is already completed.  No further action taken.
3.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that at the October 1st Board Meeting, the Board of Supervisors stated that the Amended Zoning Ordinances should be sent to Adams County Office of Planning and Development for their review and comment.  This was done on October 2nd; a response was received today.   The comments should go to the Planning Commission for their review and comment.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to send the comments to Planning Commission and we would table until we receive their response.  John C. O'Brien second that motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
4.  Memorandum of Understanding w/Adams County Conservation District:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve and sign the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) from Adams County Conservation District to jointly promote the conservation of natural resources on lands both public and private within the municipality in order to control accelerated erosion and prevent sedimentation to the waters of this Commonwealth from earth disturbance activities, thus assuring the health, safety and general welfare of the residents of both the municipality and Adams County.  After brief discussion, John C. O'Brien made a motion to support and sign the MOU.  Stephanie A. Egger second the motion.  Vote:  John C. O'Brien & Stephanie A. Egger both voted yes; Timothy D. Beard III voted – no.  Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  State Police:  Stephanie A. Egger read the stats for service in Hamilton Township for the month of November 2012

2.  Liberty Fire Co. No. 11:  No representative from the Liberty Fire Co. was present and no report for November 2012 was received.  
3.  United Hook & Ladder Co. No. 33:  No representative from the United Hook & Ladder Co. was present and no report for November 2012 was received.  
4.  Hampton Fire Co. No. 10:   No representative from the Hampton Fire Co. was present and no report for November 2012 was received.  
5.  First Energy Solutions:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that Mr. Ted Motz of First Energy Solutions had sent a request to speak to the Board concerning the Township monthly energy costs and enrolling with First Energy.  Mr. Motz was not present.

6.  SPCA Collection:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the Township continues to collect items for the Adams County SPCA for the care of the animals at the shelter.  Their Wish List is on the sign-in table and posted on the bulletin board.   Allen Egger will be taking the items to the shelter.

7.  Comcast Cable:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we had received a notice from Comcast Cable informing the Township of Channel and Service Changes.  The flyer is posted on the bulletin board.  Stephanie A. Egger also stated that on the Comcast website, www.xfinitytv.com, you can view a display of the channels for which programming contracts are scheduled to expire in the near future.  Stephanie A. Egger read from the notice that they (Comcast) have successfully negotiated renewals of such agreements without incident and they expect to the same with those coming up for renewal.  The flyer is also posted on the bulletin board.
8.  Community Media TV Station:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that at the November Regular Meeting, funding for the Community Media Channel was discussed and a decision to provide the requested funding was tabled for discussion at this December meeting.  Melody Aspers was asked to put an article in the Evening Sun to see if anyone used this service; she did so, however, we have received no telephone calls.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that based on this information, he will make a motion to not make a donation at this time.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that possibly we can consider supporting the TV Station in next year’s budget (2014).    John C. O'Brien second this motion, Motion passed by unanimous vote.

9.  Proposed 2013 Budget:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to adopt the 2013 Budget.  The proposed budget was advertised properly stating that the budget was available for review in the Township Office for a period of twenty (20) days.   There were no inquiries.   Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to accept and adopt the 2013 Budget as submitted.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
10.  Executive Meeting:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the Board of Supervisors would like to make it known that they held an Executive Meeting on November 5, 2012; immediately after the Regular Business Meeting, to discuss legal matters.  

11.  Land Conservancy of Adams County:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that information has been provided for the Preservation of land in Adams County.  Flyers are available if you are interested in further information.

12.  Adams County Recycling Information:   Stephanie A. Egger stated that the new updated Recycling Brochure is available.  There were some changes and if you are interested in having a copy, we have a few in the office or you can view it on our website.  

13.  Adams County Office for Aging:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have received a thank you letter from the Adams County Office for Aging thanking the Township for the donation made in November 2012.  A copy of the letter is on the bulletin board.

14.  Adams County SPCA:   Stephanie A. Egger stated that on November 26th we received a thank you card from the Adams County SPCA for our donation.  They expressed that the money will go a long way towards the care of the animals brought to the shelter.  

15.  United Hook & Ladder Co.:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have received a Fund Drive flyer from United Hook & Ladder with their annual request for a donation.   The flyer is the same one that goes out to all residents in the area.  There was no specific dollar amount requested.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that he wants Chief, Steve Rabine to come to our meeting and talk to the Board about this donation.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to table a decision at this time and have Chief Rabine come to a meeting.  John C. O'Brien second this motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote. 
16.  Pearl Harbor Day:  Stephanie A. Egger mentioned that Friday, December 7th is Pearl Harbor Day.  She asked that we all thank a veteran for their service.

17.  Township Web-site:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that our Township Web-site is up and running and is constantly being up-dated and changed.  Deborah A. Brogan stated that it is very easy to get on line to the Web-site and if you go on please register.  Deborah A. Brogan had cards for the residents that will give them the site address for easy access.  
BID OPENING:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that at this time the Board of Supervisors would like to open any and all bids for the 1983 Ford 800 Single Axle Dump Truck placed for bid on November 10th.   This was the second time the Bid Request was advertised.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the first time we received no bids.  We did receive a bid this time from John Parichuk, Jr. in the amount of $800.   Jay Livingston stated that we could get $1200 from Prospect Scrap, if we took the truck there.  (He said we would have to remove the tires).  After further discussion, John C. O'Brien made a motion to reject the bid and approve Jay Livingston taking the truck to Prospect for scrap.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:

1.  Gary Dull, 370 Winding Lane, East Berlin, PA 17316, stated that the culverts on Winding Lane are sinking and need repair.  He stated that the Road Crew did a nice job on the blacktop earlier in the year but there are no breaks in the blacktop at that time.  Jay Livingston stated that he will investigate the culverts and fix when they have time.

2.  Ann Harman, 700 Road, stated that the voting turnout this past election was over 80%, which is great for a small township like ours.  She is glad to see all the interest and how our township is coming to life.

PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS AND STATUS OF 

ACTIVE PLANS:  

1.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the Board has received a memo from Mel Lebo and the Planning Commission requesting that they have a paid recording secretary at the Planning Commission meetings to take the minutes. Stephanie A. Egger stated that she has read the MPC Code for Planning and it states that minutes are to be submitted each month that there is a meeting of the Planning Commission.  This has not been consistent.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to grant the request.  John C. O'Brien second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote. 

Stephanie A. Egger then stated that she recommends giving the job to Deborah A. Brogan.  Timothy D. Beard III said that was okay.  John C. O'Brien asked Mel Lebo and Ron Weidner if they had someone else in mind; Mel Lebo and Ron Weidner both stated no that they would be fine with Deborah A. Brogan.  John C. O'Brien said okay – Deborah A. Brogan was given the job. 
2.  Pine Rune LLC / Charlie Mallios:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that Mr. Mallios has requested that the Board of Supervisors grant approval of the final submission of the Pine Run Subdivision.   He also requests that the Engineer reduce the amount on the Letter of Credit that was allocated for the cul-de-sac.  

Jason Reichard stated that this is not a request to grant approval of the plan; what Mr. Mallios is requesting is that the Board of Supervisors accepts the revision to the Pine Run Plan to eliminate the cul-de-sac and six (6) lots.   Jason Reichard stated that a motion needs to be made to accept the revision.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to grant the revision to eliminate the cul-de-sac and six (6) lots.  John C. O'Brien second the motion, Motion passed by unanimous vote.
Jason Reichard also noted that Mr. Mallios will correct a typo on page one in the comments section.

Mr. Mallios is also requesting the engineer recommend a release of the security bond.  Jason Reichard stated that he recommends the release of the security bond in the amount of $16,786.50; leaving a total of $21,291.65.  Timothy D. Beard III made motion to approve the release of the security bond in the amount recommended by the engineer.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
COMMITTEE & DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

1.  East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC) Henry Lutz was not present to give his report.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the events schedule is posted on the bulletin board.   

2.  Abbottstown Paradise Joint Sewer Authority representative – John O'Brien stated that things are quiet at the plant.  They received money from the State for the Rt 30W projects.  Now they are waiting for the funds for the Rt 30E projects.
3.  Parks and Recreation Board – Stephanie A. Egger read a letter from the PA Dept of Conservation and Natural Resources stating that the Parks & Rec committee had been awarded a grant of $12,500  for the feasibility study for the  Rails-to-Trails Project.  Virginia Zickafoose wants to thank everyone who helped with the project and for the support of the Board of Supervisors.  This is just the beginning and there is so much more to do.  The next meeting of the Parks & Rec Board will be in January 2013.  Jan Hoffman also wants to thank the Board of Supervisors and residents; and a huge thank you to Virginia Zickafoose.
4.  Road Master’s Report – Jay Livingston, Road Master, stated that they have been busy doing things around the township.  Jay Livingston stated that he has been out looking at trailers and found one that would best fit for the township needs.  They need a trailer to haul the paver.  The cost is $5,500 from a Mr. Ault.  After further discussion, Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the purchase of the trailer from Mr. Ault.  John C. O'Brien second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
5.  COG Report – Jay Livingston attended the COG Meeting.  He stated that there was very little discussion or information. 

6.  East Berlin Joint Authority Report – John O'Brien stated that they are working of the water line and service on the Test Property.  They have to get things done before the permit runs out.
7.  Finance Committee Report – Becky Julian stated that she wants to congratulate the Board of Supervisors on approving a budget in the black.  It’s the first time in eight years that we’ve been in the black.  She wants to thank everyone for their cooperation and to remind the residents that the meetings are open to the public.
8.  East Berlin Library – Brian Campbell stated that the library continues to work on funding projects.
Solicitor’s Report – Ronald Tomasko, Attorney presented his report to the Board.  

1.  Mr. Lease continues to make his monthly payments pursuant to the installment agreement with respect to the $7,202.50 in fines, fees and costs imposed by Magisterial District Judge Little.  During a telephone conversation with Judge Kuhn on 11/30/12, counsel agreed on the language for a permanent injunction and Mr. Lease agreed to reimburse the Township $5,400 in fees and costs.  Mr. Lease will make monthly payments of $450.00 commencing on 2/1/2013.  Judge Kuhn has also issued an injunction stating the Mr. Lease can do no further burning without the proper permits.
2.  Cross Keys Diner/Hensco:   We should expect a decision on the tapping fees from Judge Kuhn sometime in early 2013.

Engineer’s Report – Jason Reichard, P.E. stated that we have already discussed the items on his report.  He has nothing further.
Zoning Officer’s Report – Ron Balutis, ZO/BCO presented his report to the Board of Supervisors.  He wants to remind the residents that it takes 15-20 days to turnaround a permit.  He caught some work being done over Thanksgiving, where no permit had been issued.  He stated that he too has been working on the Lease enforcements.
Ann Harman, 700 Road, stated that she wants to thank Ron Balutis and Ronald Tomasko, Attorney for all the work they put into the Lease issues.
MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS:
Stephanie A. Egger presented the Board with a listing of the November 2012 bills to be approved for:  General Fund, Route 94 Sewer, and Traffic Light.  John C. O'Brien made a motion to approve the bills as submitted.   Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
GOOD OF THE ORDER:
John:  Wishes everyone a very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

Tim:  This year has gone by fast, a lot of good things have happened.  He wants to congratulate the Parks & Rec Board on the grant.  He wishes everyone a very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.
Steph:  Steph wants to say thank you to the many residents, Board members, volunteers and staff that have worked hard this year to help the Township run smoothly.  Thank you to the Fire Co.’s, Solicitors, Engineer, and Planning Commission.  She is thankful for the new budget and the surplus, the work done on the Web-site, and for the Equipment up-grades we have made.  Steph wants to wish everyone a very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.
Stephanie A. Egger then reminded everyone of the next meeting dates:

Next Parks & Recreation Committee Meeting – Tuesday, Jan. 15, 2013 @ 7:00 pm

Next Planning Commission Meeting – Tuesday, Dec. 18, 2012 @ 7:00 pm

Next Finance Committee Meeting – No Meeting until February 2013
The Board of Supervisors Re-organization Meeting – Jan. 7th 2013 @ 6:30 pm

The Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting – Monday, Jan. 7, 2013 @ 7:00 pm

The Township Auditors will meet – Jan. 8th, 2013 @ 6:30 pm

Ann Harman, 700 Road, wants to add a big thank you to Stephanie A. Egger for all her hard work and keeping the Township running smoothly.  She also wants to thank Melody Aspers for her assistance throughout the year.

Having nothing further to discuss, Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to adjourn.  Stephanie A. Egger second the motion.  Meeting adjourned at 8:11 pm

Minutes taken and transcribed by:

________________________________________

Deborah A. Brogan
12-3-2012 Minutes
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